

20 Viaduct Harbour Avenue Auckland 1010 Private Bag 92250, Auckland 1142, New Zealand Ph 09 355 3553 Fax 09 355 3550

4 November 2022

Mason

fyi-request-20718-c10f620f@requests.fyi.org.nz

Kia ora Mason,

The information you requested - CAS-630855-V1W9W5

I refer to your LGOIMA request dated 30 September 2022 relating to ANPR tracking - memorandum of understanding with the Police for disclosure of license plate hits.

I will answer your questions in the order you have asked them.

Please provide a copy of the memorandum of understanding between the Police and Auckland Transport related to the disclosure of ANPR data stored indefinitely.

There is an MOU between Police and AT. It covers the sharing of CCTV footage. ANPR data is not expressly covered by it. ANPR data is made available to police either pursuant to warrant or under the LGOIMA. Please see attached a copy of the MOU.

Please provide any privacy assessments, risk assessments, correspondence with the Office of the Privacy Commissioner or any other privacy agency, related to your (indefinite) ANPR data retention period.

There has been no particular correspondence in the last 3-5 years with the office of the Privacy Commissioner in relation to ANPR. There are privacy and risk assessments conducted regularly for every new CCTV camera including the ANPR data capture aspect. ANPR data is held for 7 days unless needed for evidential purposes in which case it is kept for up to 7 years. AT only retains anonymised ANPR data indefinitely, this means that no individual, person or otherwise is identifiable.

What company stores the ANPR data and where is it stored geographically? (Australia?) ANPR data is stored on AT's servers in our datacentre in Auckland.

What other companies or agencies have access to the ANPR data?

Safer Cities Group have access to 4 CCTV cameras for the purpose of sharing the data with NZ Police via vGRID.



Provide all correspondence with the Police surrounding the initial agreement to provide data on the basis of a memorandum of understanding.

Your request for written/email correspondence with Police is declined in accordance with Section 17 (e) of the Local Government Official Information Act (LGOIMA) 1987 as the information does not exist.

Should you believe that we have not responded appropriately to your request, you are able to make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman in accordance with section 27(3) of the LGOIMA and seek an investigation and review in regard to this matter.

Yours sincerely

Roger Jones

Executive General Manager Business Technology



